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Gather in Christ, grow in faith, and love our neighbors. 

Be a home where people can connect with their faith,           
to be in harmony with self, others and God.  
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The Way 
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CHRISTMAS EVE SERVICE 
 
This year our worship service Holy Eucharist 
Rite II will be at 5:00 pm on Christmas Eve.  
Rev. Marlee will also be doing a 10:00 pm   
worship  service at St. James, Bristol if you 
would like or need to attend a later service. 
There will not be a Christmas Day worship    
service at Grace Church.  There will be a 10:00 
am Christmas Day service at St. James for both 
congregations.  On Sunday, January 1, 2017 we will celebrate a  
service of Christmas Lessons and Carols.   
 

ANNUAL REPORTS DUE 1/15/2017 
 

All committees that want to submit an annual 
report please email them to the church office 
email gracechurchsec@verizon.net no later than 
Sunday, January 15, 2017.  Reports submitted 
by January 15 will be compiled into one annual 
report and will be available to be picked up on 

Sunday, January 22, 2017.   
 

ANNUAL MEETING 
 
Graceôs Annual Meeting will be held on 
Sunday, January 29, 2017 at 12:00 pm in 
the parish hall.  A light lunch will be    
provided by the Vestry.  Please plan to  
attend the meeting as the vestry will     
present the annual reports and budget for approval.   
 

WEBSITE 
 

Our website has changed!  We had to 
have a new website built when the       
company that hosted our website made 
programming changes.  Our new page is 
now smart phone friendly.  Be sure to 

check out the new webpage ï www.amazinggracesince1831.org. 
Sheron Drennen 
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Grace Episcopal Church 
The Rev Marlee R.J. Norton 

Priest-in-Charge 
 

Parish Administrator & Web Master .................. Sheron Drennen 
 

The Vestry Leadership 
 

Senior Warden ................................. Bob Grow (215-946-8409) 

Junior Warden................................. Bob Miller (215-788-2972) 

Accounting Warden ................. Derek Drennen (215-891-9018) 

Auditor ........................................... Bill Norton (215-946-7559) 

Treasurer .....................................................................................  

Building Fund Treasurer .......... Derek Drennen (215-891-9018) 

Clerk of the Vestry ......................... Bob Miller (215-788-2972) 
 
 

Ministry TeamsðTeam Leaders 
 

Communications .......................... Sheron Drennen, Sara Ulkloss, 

 ........................................................................... Caroline Schauer 

Finance.................................................................. Derek Drennen 

Pastoral Care .............................................................. Doris Laino 

Outreach/Mission............. Charlotte Geier, Michele McCullough 

Property ....................................................................... Bob Miller 

Vestry Members ........... Lorna Campbell-Seely, Derek Drennen, 

 ..................... Charlotte Geier, Bob Grow, Michele McCullough, 

 ................................ Bob Miller, Caroline Schauer, Sara Ulkloss. 

 

mailto:gracechurchsec@verizon.net
http://www.amazinggracesince1831.org
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PARISH PRAYER LIST 

 
Angie 
Bill 
Susan Bellerby 
Myrna Darden 
Debbie 
Alicia Dennis 
Jeannie Doerner 
Baby Dominic 
Dorothy 
Paula Esptein 
Thomas Fisher 
 
 
 

Christina Jackson 
Joann Knight 
Jude McGonigle 
Dottie McKinnell 
Sandy 
Alyssa Vougas 
Harriet Walker 
 
And all others that we            
remember in our hearts. 

Note: The above names are read each Wednesday, during Noon 
Worship. After reading the names, the reader may ask if anyone 
would like to give an update on someone on the Prayer List. 

DECEMBER 2016/JANUARY 2017 

PRAYER LIST 
 

Just a reminder that the Prayer List in the Sunday bulletin is for 
those who have an immediate, short term need.  These names will 
be listed in the bulletin for four weeks.   
 

The Prayer List in the newsletter and Noon Prayer bulletin will 
contain the names of those who have a long term illness.  The 
names on these two lists will be removed after two months if no 
new information is provided (in writing).  All prayer requests 
must be in writing and must be submitted by Wednesday morning 
to be included in the Sunday bulletin.  Sheron Drennen 
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ANNUAL FLOWER AND CANDLE CALENDAR 
 
On the wall outside the Sacristy door hangs 
the list of memorials or thanksgivings to be       
remembered for 2016. If you have someone 
you wish to have remembered or thanksgiv-
ings please make sure it is written on the 
calendar as we will be setting up the 2017 
calendar shortly. Any questions please see 
Marcia McCullough, Joan Vurlicer, Karla Bean, or Sara Ulkloss.   

 

CHRISTMAS MEMORIAL FLOWERS 
 
It is time to think about our Christmas 
Memorials.  If you have a loved one 
you wish to remember this Christmas 
please submit his or her name and 
your donation no later than Sunday, 
December 18.   

You can do so by filling out the following information: 

 

In memory of: 
Name(s) 

____________________________ 
____________________________ 
In memory by 

__________________________ 
Please place information in the offertory plate or mail to the 
church if unable to attend. 
 

Any questions please see Marcia McCullough, Joan Vurlicer, 
Sara Ulkloss, or Karla Bean.   
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RED CROSS BLOOD DRIVE 
 
Grace Episcopal Church is having its      
annual Red Cross Blood Drive on Monday,        
January 30, 2017 from  2:00 pm ï 7:00 pm. 
Please come out, donate and save a life. 
With your help we can exceed the pints we 
donated last year. Tell family and friends to 
mark it on their calendar. A sign up sheet will be available at 
church the first week of January 2017 or call me for an             
appointment at 215-752-0198.  Diane McKairnes 

 
 

HANGING OF THE GREENS 
Thursday December 22nd, 2016 at 6:00PM 

 
On December 22 we will be having our potluck supper then     
adjourning into the Church to decorate for Christmas Eve worship 
and Christmas season celebration. The Altar Guild needs your 
help as we celebrate this wonderful tradition at Grace.  
 

The Potluck Supper sign-up sheet will be 
on the board by the kitchen by 12/01.  
Could you let us know what you will 
bring, how many family/friends will be 
attending and if you have greens you can 
bring to help decorate the windows?  It 
would be  greatly appreciated! We have a 
big wreath to hang up and trees to go on    
either side of the altar. We put candles in 
the window with greens, holly and pine 

cones if we have any. The Altar Guild will arrange the poinsettias 
on the altar.  We may even sing a carol or listen to Christmas  
music. Please try and come and join us for this fellowship.  
 
Sincerely, Your Altar Guild:  
Marcia, Joan, Sara, Karla and Delores 
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BIRTHDAYS IN  

DECEMBER 2016 
1 - Jeanette Keaton 
3 - Dottie Shean 
3 - Sarah Jacqueline Saranzak 
8 - Marcia McCullough 
11 - Ruth Howell 
14 ð Christine Coleman 
16 - Catherine Scheid 
18 - Norman OõHara 
24 - Gloria Rodgers 

ANNIVERSARIES IN  

DECEMBER 2016 
22 - Walter & Christina Hofmann  

 
The DEADLINE for articles for the next issue of       
òThe Wayó is ANYTIME before Monday, January 23.        
Articles should be òPRINT READYó.  E-mail them to 
gracechurchsec@verizon.net  This means your article 
should be typed in a Microsoft Word document, and then 
emailed as an attachment by January 23. This will be for 
the February 2017 Newsletter.  Thank you! 

JANUARY 2017 
  2 - Sonja Norton 
4 - Matthew Bean 
6 ð Marlee Norton 
16 ð Robert Miller 
19 - Eric Ukloss 
22 ð Adam Schad 
23 - David Jackson 
24 ð Joan Jackson 
30 ð Patrick Barton  
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GENERAL FUND ï INCOME & EXPENSES 
OCTOBER 2016 

 

 

Derek Drennen, Accounting Warden 
 
 

 
 

OCTOBER YTD  

Income:     $           10,832.21 Income:     $         88,225.24 

Expense:    $    -     18,769.67 Expense:    $      - 128,201.67 

Difference: $    -      7,937.46 Difference: $      - 39,976.43 

LOOKING AHEAD AT  

FEBRUARY 2017  
 
 

2/1ðECW Meeting 
2/3ðBook Club 
2/5ðSouper Bowl Sunday 
2/12ðGFS Meeting 
2/14ðProperty Meeting 
2/15ðFinance Meeting 
2/15ðVestry Meeting 
2/17ðBook Club 
2/25ðItalian Dinner 
2/26ðGFS Meeting 
2/28ðShrove TuesdayðPancake Supper 
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THE SEASON OF GIVING 
 
Remember the reason for this season:  the birth of our Lord Jesus 
Christ offered as Godôs gift to us.  Please pray about what you 
wish to give in gratitude for His life on earth and sacrifice on the 
cross. 
 
We are truly blessed that so many of our parishioners render their 
time and talent gifts to God, but please keep in mind that despite 
these ñelbow greaseò efforts that it still takes a budget of 
$161,431 in funds to keep our Church open and available to us 
for spiritual renewal, good works, and fellowship. 
 
We had 47 families and individuals pledging to Grace Church this 
year for a total of $65,377.  If you have not begun to prayerfully 
consider the level of your giving for 2017, we ask you to do so in 
light of this shortfall. 
 
If you attend Grace Church and appreciate this special place in 
which we find Jesus and are enabled to do His work, but you did 
not pledge for 2016, please pledge to help Grace Church thrive in 
2017.  If each parishioner who pledged this year increases their 
pledge by at least 10%, itôs a small step that would make a big 
difference. 
 
It is not too late to turn in your pledge to support our church ï it is 
so helpful for the Vestry to be able to anticipate what parishioners 
are planning to give for the upcoming year.  The budget will be 
finalized at the January 18, 2017 Vestry Meeting for approval at 
the parish Annual Meeting on January 29. 
 
2017 Offering Envelopes will be available on and after the 
12/24/16 Christmas Eve service. 
 
What can you give back to God in gratitude for providing such a 
blessed place to us now and into the future? 
 
We appreciate your prayers.  Your Pledge Offering Campaign 
Committee:  
Lorna Campbell-Seely and Bob Miller 
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SOUP AND DESSERT DINNER 
 

With all of the recent hype over the      
election, I decided not to open up a ballot 
to decide this yearôs menu.  I am open to 
suggestions as well as trying new recipes, 
but the formal announcement of the soups 
in this yearôs offering will be made later in       
December in the Bulletin.  Think of it as 
just a bit of Christmas anticipation.  This 
yearôs dinner, weather permitting, will be, 

January 21, 2017 from 4:00 to 7:00 PM.   
 
Donation sheets will be hung on the bulletin board in the hallway 
for desserts, bread and soup ingredients as we get closer.  If you 
have questions, please see or call me at (215) 946-8409.   
Bob Grow. 
 
 

CHRISTMAS BAZAAR 
 
This yearôs Christmas Bazaar was filled 
with scrumptious home-baked goodies,  
delicious food and unique hand-crafted 
items for our visitors to shop from.  There 
was a beautiful display of nativities, a kid 
zone where the little ones could play, and 
the bargain shop held a plethora of one-of-
a-kind gifts.  Santa popped on by and     
delighted our littlest visitors with hugs and treats!  Before making 
his exit he graced us with a hilarious rendition of Feliz Navidad. 
 
A huge thank you goes out to everyone who supported this event.  
This is a big fundraiser for the church and our total profit this year 
was $3,794.55.  We look forward to doing it again next year!  
Sara Ulkloss 
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CAN YOU HELP? 
 
Do you like to work with numbers? Are you 
looking for a different ministry in the church? 
Well then here is your chance. We have a     
position open in the church for a Treasurer. 
You will responsible for payroll and the paying 
of bills in the church. 
 
You will have the support of the Accounting Warden. Please 
speak to any of the Wardens (me, Bob Grow, Bob Miller) as well 
as Marlee if you would like to support this ministry. 
 
Derek Drennen, Accounting Warden 

 
 

NEW YEARôS DAYðLESSONS & CAROLS 
 
New Yearôs Day falls on a  
Sunday this year, so we will, of 
course, have a service that 
morning.  It will be a special, 
once-a-year service: Christmas 
Lessons and Carols. A series of 
Scripture readings will trace the 

history of salvation from the Garden of Eden to the birth of 
Christ, interspersed with beloved Christmas carols.  We will then 
transition to announcements, birthday and anniversary greetings, 
and Holy Communion from the reserved element (bread and 
wine). Yes, itôs New Yearôs Day, but please come anyway!   
Rev. Marlee Norton 
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CONVENTION 
 
The Diocese of Pennsylvania held its 233rd annual convention, 
Nov. 4 and 5. The convention began on Friday evening with a 
two-hour Eucharist and the formal seating of our new bishop, the 
Rt. Rev. Daniel G. P. Gutierrez. The packed cathedral (the bishop 
opened the service to the entire diocese, not just convention     
delegates) thrilled to hear him hammer his bishopôs staff three 
times against the massive doors and ask to be admitted (part of 
the traditional liturgy). 
 

In honor of Grace Churchôs 185th anniversary, we were asked to 
provide readers for the lessons. Lorna Campbell-Sealy read from 
Ecclesiasticus (Sirach) and Bob Grow read from Romans. I 
served as a chalicist. And Graceôs anniversary was mentioned in 
the Eucharist service bulletin ï many people mentioned it and  
expressed their congratulations.  
 

The Bishop gave one of the most moving sermons I have ever 
heard. You can watch and listen to a video of the entire service 
via computer on the diocesan website: www.diopa.org.  
(Please note that the website has been revamped and is much   
easier to navigate around!) 
 

Saturday was devoted to elections, approval of the 2017 budget, 
and other business. The convention was calm, peaceful ï even, at 
times, joyous! Our diocese has come a long way in the last few 
years, thanks be to God. Please hold Bishop Gutierrez in your 
prayers as he continues to grow into his ministry as our shepherd. 
One of his memorable lines was this, in explaining why he is von 
pilgrimage to visit every church in the diocese: ñA shepherd 
should smell like the sheep.ò  He wants to be not just among us or 
with us, but one of us!  Marlee Norton 
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2016 GRACE CHURCH  
CHRISTMAS BAZAAR WINNERS 

 
Thank you to all the vendors, businesses and individuals who   
donated our wonderful prizes! Please support these businesses to 
show our appreciation! 
 
      COMPANY       PRIZE    WINNER 
Brownôs ShopRite- 
Fairless Hills $50 Gift Card Alex Manna 

Brunswick Zone 6 ï ñBOGOò Passes Rebecca Miller 
Bucks County  
River Country 2 Tubing Passes Barbara Martin 

Diane &  
Joe McKairnes Christmas Vase Dee Santai 

Flower Girl Florist $10 Gift Card Doris Laino 
Flyers Skate Zone 10 Passes Joslyn Stoltz 
Grace Church Mikasa Angel Figurines  R.C. Don Tyson 
Grace Church Back Massager Vikki Kulak 
Grace Church Popcorn Gift Basket Anna Hale 
Grace Church Pasta Dinner Basket Rebecca Miller 
Grace Church/ Christmas Vase  
Diane McKairnes      Arrangement Dee Santai 

Hulmeville Inn $25 Gift Card Maryann Hazlett 
Hulmeville Inn $25 Gift Card Harriet Spinka 
Italian Peoples Bakery $10 Gift Card Doris Laino 
Just Because Flowers Floral Arrangement Nancy VanDine 
King George II Inn $50 Gift Card Sonja Norton 
KM Auto Services Oil Change Linda Miller 
Longwood Gardens 2 Passes Cynthia Keaton 
Neshaminy Valley  
Music Theatre 2 Passes-ñHello Dollyò Nancy McIntire 

Palace Roller Skating 5 Passes Ed & Lorna Seely 
Palace Roller Skating 5 Passes Stephanie Schwendeman 
Sensational Scissors Hairstyle Donna Maksymowich 
 
THE $500 GRAND PRIZE, DONATED BY GRACE CHURCH 
ECW, WAS WON BY: 

LEON AND SUE HORGER! 
Congratulations to all our winners and thank you to all who     
purchased and sold tickets! 
 

http://www.diopa.org

